
Greetings from Club Growth Director – West ! 

I’m pleased to let you know that we’ve had a great hand-off / transition from Jody Koonce, and before 

this new Toastmaster year has started, I’ve already been a part of 3 new club Demo Meetings!  It is great 

to be on the ground floor, helping new clubs get started.  As of this date, 1 of the 4 has chartered in 

Greensboro, we expect a 2nd club to charter very soon in Huntersville, and we have a lead on another 

demo meeting coming up in Mid-July in downtown Charlotte.  

Club Growth has two primary focus points.  1st is New Clubs…and 2nd is strengthening existing clubs.  I 

would like to have several members in different geographical areas, ex: (Greensboro / Winston Salem / 

Charlotte / Statesville / Hickory / Gastonia & Asheville  This will enable us to Work Together to grow and 

strengthen our clubs across the state! 

I’m pleased to have a few members already involved and helping during these last couple of Demo 

meetings. There is a need for both coordinators and support for Demo meetings, and we need members 

that are looking to help out as Mentors / Club Coaches.  As a bonus, Coaches who help clubs achieve 

Distinguished status or higher in the Distinguished Club Program will receive credit in the education 

program and a certificate of accomplishment!  If you are interested in being a part of either or both, 

please let me know with a quick email!   

Thanks 

Tim Edwards, DTM 

Email tim.edwards@d37toastmasters.org  
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